P. O. Box 751 Borger, Texas April 13, 1945

Mr. Amon G. Carter Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Carter:

I appreciated your prompt answer to my inquiry concerning Oflag 64 so very much.

On March 31st, I received a card from my husband from Stalag III A, dated February 3. It read as follows: "Note change of address. Do not send any more parcels of any kind. Have not seen Emerson in over a week. Am tired of traveling, but I needed a change."

I called Mrs. Emerson. She had received a card from Capt. Emerson dated in March, which I am sure she has told you about.

It looks as though the ones who were at Stalag III A in early February were sent by train. In the March Issue of the Prisoners of War bulletin, there was a statement that 266 men unable to walk were sent to Luckenwalde by train when Oflag 64 was evacuated.

I received a letter this week from Mrs. Roy Irvin, in which she said she had not heard from Major Irvin since receiving a card dated January 11. She told me of Mrs. Leonard Spences' receiving word of the liberation of Lt. Spence. He, Major Irvin, and my husband were from the same regiment.

I thank you more than I can express, for your kindness in giving me so much information in your letter. Let us keep hoping and praying that we shall all hear from the boys soon, and that the news will be good.

Sincerely.

Mrs. Newton W. Lantron

THE COUPLING ME TO APR 14 1945